3/6/2023

President's Report

<u>2/14 DDA Meeting</u> – VOL Councilman Brent Werth presented the problem with the sewer on Second Street in front of Alcona Motors. Joe James to contact Gary Bartow to seek grants to assist with repairs.

<u>2/15 VOL Budget Meeting</u> – Council prepared 2023-2024 Budget. Budget hearing to be held on 3/6 @ 6:45 PM Village Hall.

<u>2/20 Planning Committee Meeting</u> – Representatives from Veterans Committee (Tony Atkinson and Mr. Smiley) along with Commissioner Craig Johnston regarding site plan approval for new Veterans Building in the Village.

<u>2/21 Fair Board Meeting</u> – lining up 2023 events. Getting everything lined up for Snow Bump & Run Fund Raiser to be held at the ARA site on March 4, 2023. Prepared envelopes for "save the date postcard mailing. Mailing went out on 2/22. Sponsorship mailings, went into the mail on 2/27,

During the recent snow storms I had a few concerns expressed and I explained that Gary was new & this was his first winter. Spoke with Gary and he addressed the concerns expressed. Also had a couple of complaints regarding snow removal on the sidewalks in the DDA District. I addressed the complaints.

I had a request from the Alcona High School Class of 1973 to use the Pavilion on the evening of July 21. 2023. Told them I would let them know after the Council's meeting on March 6th.

Requested assistance from the Lincoln Fire Department to be on site during the Bump & Run. Was very disappointed in the response from the current Fire Chief. Fortunately, the City of Harrisville stepped up to the plate and was on site along with the Alcona County Ambulance. Good news, there were no serious accidents or injuries during the race. Just good old family fun.

Road Report

Sewer situation at the corner of Traverse Bay Rd & Second Street. Joe James & I are in the process of scheduling a meeting with Gary Bartow of Fleese & Vander Brink for assistance.

Respectfully submitted,

Sheila

.